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McCloud/Sargeant Case: Potential Re-calculations of pension benefits

















Important Notice to All Employers 


You may recall back in July 2019, I wrote to you detailing a legal challenge to Public Sector Pensions based on the move to career average schemes (CARE) and how this breached age discrimination law.





The challenge has been decided in the Supreme Court and is often referred to as the McCloud/Sargeant judgment. 





The remedy for Public Sector schemes are planned for December 2019 or early 2020. At this stage the remedy is not known. However, one key area that is being considered in the remedy for the LGPS is a recalculation of member benefits. This is likely to require all hour changes for certain scheme members since 1 April 2014.





At this stage I am NOT asking you to provide hour changes from 1 April 2014, but I do need to make you aware of this.





The archiving requirement to keep pension scheme members records for at least 13 years has been in place for over 10 years, and this includes hours figures, so I feel it likely employers will be able to provide the Pension Section with this information, if needed.





At this stage, please can you check your data retention schedules to ensure you retain all hour changes from 1 April 2014. This includes employers that have moved payroll systems since the 1 April 2014. Once the remedy is known I will write to you again to confirm what action is needed.





I should also mention the Fund Valuation work that is taking place currently has considered the McCloud/Sargeant judgement and employer rates will have an allowance for this. 





I will write to employers in November with details of the valuation results, and you are invited to attend the Pension Fund AGM at 12.30pm on the 18 November 2019 at County Hall, where you will hear from the Fund Actuary. 





If you have any concerns about being able to provide the hour change data, please can you let my colleague Derrick Edward know: email - � HYPERLINK "mailto:derrick.edwards@leics.gov.uk" �derrick.edwards@leics.gov.uk�





Regards Ian Howe, Pension Manager
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